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CAMBRIDGE MUNICIPAL AIRPORT ADVISORY BOARD MINUTES 
February 25, 2016 

  
Members Present: Garry Bye, Brandon Grell, Michael Grzincich, and David Johnson 
 
Members Absent: Gerald Graham 

 
Others Present:     Airport Manager Lucas Milz, Council Representative Howard Lewis, SEH Representative 

Lindsay Reidt, SEH Planner Kaci Nowicki 
  

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. 
 
Approval of Minutes: Johnson motioned, seconded by Grzincich and carried unanimously to approve the 
October 15, 2015 minutes as presented.   
 
Approval of Agenda:   Bye motioned, seconded by Johnson to approve the agenda with the addition of adding 
Vice Chair Election to Old Business and carried unanimously. 
 
Public Discussion   
 
Courtesy Car - Grzincich thanked the city for the courtesy car and questioned if the board wanted to promote 
the car through advertising.  It was suggested to put it on the city’s website and the aviation website.  The 
signup sheets that contain personal information about the driver will now be locked inside a key box container 
on the wall.  Grzincich suggested upping the five mile radius limit for the car to ten miles, Milz will check with 
the City Administrator on this issue.    
 
Door Code- It was suggested to change the door code to enter the Arrival/Departure building periodically.  
There was an isolated incident that someone had stayed overnight without an airplane.  The code needs to be 
pilot friendly and can only use the numbers one to five.  There will be security cameras installed to monitor the 
inside of the building and the traffic that should help with any unwanted guests or vandalism.     
 
Unicom Radio- Grzincich spoke of a quick navigation alert system that would be free from the state.  This would 
be a transmitter for pilots to check on conditions of the runway, etc.  Milz stated that the city already has radios 
that serve as that function.   
 
Father’s Day Fly-In- This event has been approved by the City Council.  It was suggested to promote the event 
better to other airports etc.  It was also suggested to have the first responders and Fire Department bring some 
of their equipment, Milz will check on this.   
 
Alternative fuels – This issue has not been looked at for some time and is more state driven.  Wegwerth had 
looked into this previously but is was not feasible at that time.  Planes are monitored daily and it will depend 
on who is parked at the airport, could be dealt with if the airport gets an influx of bigger planes that would 
drive up the need.    
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Board Member’s Terms -   Milz reported that board members are to elect a vice chair to run the meetings in 
absence of the city council representative.  This position could be elected or if someone wanted to volunteer.  
The board felt that having the Airport Manager Milz chair the meetings was more of a viable option.   
 
Engineer’s Report – Kaci Nowicki, Planner from Short Elliott Hendrickson, Inc. presented the following 
presentation for the Master Plan and Airport Layout Plan Update: 
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Nowicki explained that forecasting future project for smaller airports are complicated but felt that this was a 
good baseline.  She felt that by the end of the year, all the documents would be in place to complete the 
Master Plan.      
 
The last Master Plan was done in 1996, with some modifications was done in the early 2000s, these should 
be done every 10 to 15 years.   
 
CIP Update – Milz explained that the FAA is asking for a twenty year forecast of projects which is difficult to do 
so he put everything in.  He continued to just concentrate primarily on the first five years of the plan because 
things can be shifted around and changed.  The most important component is the Master Plan and the 
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Obstruction Removal that is being addressed now.  The funding sources are very complicated and he was trying 
to be realistic with the equipment needs.   
 
Hangar Lease Insurance – Milz explained that the leases have ten year terms and some have expired.  Also, 
according to the lease requirements the city needs a copy of the updated insurance for each hangar.  There 
has been some problems getting the updated information and he will be sending out a notice to get these 
current. 
 
Milz explained that the airport meetings will continue to meet quarterly on the last Thursday of the month.  
He will email the board a calendar of the dates.  The next meeting will be Thursday, May Meetings will be 
quarterly and the next meeting will be May 26, 2016.     
 
The meeting ended at 8:55 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
Betsy Potrament 

  


